To           :              Headteachers; Chairs of Governors; Foundation Governors; Ex-officio clergy; Deputy Headteachers; RE CoOrdinators                           (and please forward widely)

From     :               Jeff Williams

Date      :               9th June 2021

Re           :              Fortnightly email and resources from the Diocesan Education Team


Dear colleagues

In the middle of the news last month about the uncertainties around full easing of Covid restrictions; the developing hostilities in Jerusalem and Palestine; the increase of hospitalisations due to the new variant; and a host of other less-than-positive media messages on national and international matters, it was light-relief to watch Matt Lucas’ programme on TV celebrating fifty years (yes, 5-0!!)  of the Mr Men / Little Miss books and animations. The books are equally subversive and funny, profound and poignant, selling over 250 million copies worldwide, in 17 languages, covering the 90 characters dreamt up by Roger Hargreaves and his son Adam.  70 thousand people voted for two new characters, whose debuts will be made shortly : Mr Calm and Little Miss Brave. 

I used to enjoy reading Mr Daydream to my younger sister, and in turn to my daughter. Each time I added my own line at the end though, when Mr Daydream returns to the here and now and his teacher says ‘You have been daydreaming ‘ – which reads as a sort of a criticism. So I always added ‘and well done for daydreaming’.  Because daydreaming isn’t a bad thing. Spending time reflecting, imagining new futures, different opportunities and possibilities, can inspire, challenge and change us, and directly impact our communities.  Teachers now wouldn’t be critical of a child gazing out of a window and label it ‘daydreaming’, as we know that processing, thinking and considering what has been said, is done in a whole range of ways – including what for some is misinterpreted as daydreaming. 

In one of my schools as Headteacher, I interviewed an NQT for a Geography teacher post, teaching right through to A level. This very young teacher amazed those interviewing with me when she included in one of her answers a quote by Eleanor Roosevelt, wife of the former president of the USA : ‘The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams’. That interview was 25 years ago – it impressed me then, and has clearly stuck in my memory. Dreaming of a better future for societies and people can galvanise action and engagement. Martin Luther King’s iconic speech about dreaming resonates so strongly, particularly now. 

Walt Disney famously said ‘First think; second dream; third believe and finally dare’. Transforming dreams into reality can be a challenge, but grasping and believing in something we’ve imagined, that in turn can benefit others and ourselves, is rooted in compassion and care for our neighbour – as well as those far and wide who we don’t know, but ‘know of’. 

Over the past 15 months, we are told that an increasingly large proportion of the population are dreaming vividly, and are more able to easily recall their dreams. This is part of the body and mind subconsciously processing what has been an anxious, unclear, upsetting and overwhelming time for so many people. Dreaming for, or longing for, or imagining the day when we can meet distant close relatives, is now becoming a reality. Little Miss Hug on occasion gave 100 hugs a day and became ‘hugsausted’ – which for some might seem like a nightmare rather than a dream, but the things we’ve lost temporarily are beginning to become part of our lives again. And many of the dreams and ideas over the past year that wouldn’t have happened otherwise, are a benefit potentially. 

So I leave you with an ear worm and something to think about as your eyes drift to the amazing display of transient clouds outside your window – hum as many songs as possible with the word dream in them! You’ll be surprised how many there are! Google informs me there are 100 with Dream in the title, and many more with the word in the lyrics. Dream, dream dream dream……………….

With thanks for who you are, and all you do.

Jeff


Classroom reflection resources : attached is a very topical reflection ! 

Free webinar for C of E schools : Using Picture News to Support Christian Values  - A webinar covering how these resources can be used effectively to support collective worship, Christian values and SIAMS. The 1hr session will be led by SIAMS Inspector and Blackburn Diocesan Advisor Lisa Fenton and Assistant Headteacher and English Lead James Young. Tuesday 15th June, 4-5pm  
Book your place https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=5ji2Hfr3mUG6Gfj-k-xSs8cuXFMCtWZDjPyqwQ2WaABUNDBJS0FENDNGMklEWFJaRFkwUDlIRFZISSQlQCN0PWcu 

Courageous Advocacy Resource :  Christian Aid has produced a really useful document (attached)  that we would recommend, particularly as it links to SIAMS inspections, but more importantly is one of our diocesan team’s priorities. Thanks in anticipation for reading – and please share widely. 

National Professional Qualifications : The Church of England was named as one of just 9 national providers of NPQs for the new reformed qualifications. All of the 6 new qualifications will be available to leaders in every part of the country as the CofE has formed partnerships with over 80 delivery partner organisations, including around a quarter of all the newly appointed Teaching School Hubs. Applications for these programmes will be able to open at the end of this month, for a November start. You can read more about the new frameworks at this page which outlines all the courses available,  from the reformed NPQEL/NPQH/NPQSL programmes to the new specialist leadership programmes for Leading Teaching, Leading Behaviour & Culture and Leading Teacher Development. All the programmes will be a blend of online and face to face delivery and available at a local level. They will also have a key focus on coaching, with an expert coach for every leader on every programme. You can read more at www.cefel.org.uk/npq and register your interest there too. 

Schools Webinar 17th June 4pm : The CofE has an ambitious target to achieve net zero carbon emissions by 2030, this will involve reducing our carbon emissions in our schools. If you would like to hear more about the target and our planned next steps, we are hosting a webinar aimed at school leaders, school business managers, governors and diocesan officers. The webinar will include an update from Alex Green of UK Climate Change • Lets Go Zero; the CofE Environment Programme is encouraging schools to sign up to Let’s Go Zero and take ownership of a roadmap toward reducing their energy consumption. Alex’s overview will include practical hints and tips and suggestions about how to measure energy data. In addition, the clever statisticians at the Church of England are working on an energy footprint tool for schools and will provide more information about this.  Held via Zoom: Register in advance for this meeting / receive a zoom link and password  https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJwvcO6qqT0iE9eYCZk4UmJpSfEkgKsaRRVq 

Help Create the National Thank You Card : From family members to good neighbours, delivery drivers to our students - we all have someone to say thank you to this year. Please consider supporting Thank You Day on Sunday 4th July, to say thank you to you, all school support staff, volunteers and, importantly, our pupils and students! We would love you to get your school community involved in celebrating Thank You Day by: Introducing the day to your students using this assembly; Asking each class to create a piece of the UK’s national thank you card; Holding a thank you party on Friday 2nd July (the Friday before Thank You Day) to say thank you to everyone who deserves it. The links above include everything you need to know, but please find further information on Thank You Day attached.

Mathematics World Cup – this is a free event from 14-18th June developed in partnership with UCL Institute of Education and in response to the strain Covid 19 has had on children all over the world. It is designed to improve their mental and physical health as well as their education. It’s a competitive event so may not appeal to all, but if you’d like to consider it there’s a trailer and information at www.mathematicsworldcup.com or to book a call to discuss : https://meetings.hubspot.com/gavin163
World Wellbeing Week : June 21st-25th Recent studies from The Health Foundation show that more than two-thirds of adults in the UK (63%), report feeling worried about how COVID-19 is affecting their wellbeing and 56% of adults in the UK report feeling stressed or anxious. World Wellbeing Week is held annually during the last week of June. The event aims to raise an overall awareness for the wide-ranging aspects of wellbeing. Lots of free resources are available on the website.
Winchester Cathedral & Winchester College Open Evening for school staff – Tuesday 6th July 4.30-6.30pm. You are warmly invited for a visit of the College and Cathedral and to meet the staff who will share opportunities for planning school visits.
Restorative Justice in Schools : a one hour online initial information session outlining the Christian basis for this as a toolkit for schools in approaches to dealing with conflict resolution with children and families. Training by Richard Wharton for all staff or key individuals can be booked subsequently. To book a place on these Zoom information sessions on Thursday 17th June 1.30 p.m. or Tuesday 22nd June 10.00 a.m. please contact Sam.powell@portsmouth.anglican.org who will give you the Zoom ID and Passcode. 

30 Days Wild : throughout June an eco-campaign will be featured on Winchester Diocese’s social media platforms, and some of our schools will be featured. Enjoy!

Nature & Mental Health : an article from A Rocha’s Wild Christian Coordinator, Jen Plummer can be accessed here.

Global Neighbours : now has 100 schools with the award and about 10 of those are from our Dioceses.  Well done!  If you’re interested, please contact Jane Kelly our RE & Children’s Spirituality Lead Jane.kelly@portsmouth.anglican.org Jane will be hosting an online information session on 22nd June for schools who’d like to find out more. We also offer one-to-one support or staff meetings on Global Citizenship. Congratulations to Whitchurch Primary School, just received the Bronze Global Neighbours Award. 

Websites ‘worth a surf’
Dogo News https://www.dogonews.com/ Online news site for children with stories written from an international perspective. Upper KS 2 and secondary.

News for Kids - https://newsforkids.net/ Daily roundups of current news written for children, including explanations of unfamiliar terms. US-based but includes worldwide stories.

Positivity Place - https://live.firstnews.co.uk/positivity-place/ A source of positive news stories for children.

BBC What’s New? https://www.youtube.com/c/BBCWhatsNew/featured News programme for young people in Africa aimed at 11- to 16-year-olds. A weekly broadcast is available to watch on their YouTube channel. They also include stories about children doing remarkable things in different African countries. Good for secondary students.


Jeff Williams
Director of Education
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